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Special  Services for
the weeks to come
Sunday, 3 October

Sunday, 10 October

Sunday, 17 October

Sunday, 7 November

Sunday, 14 November

- Harvest Festival

10.30am - Family and Parade Service

followed by the Harvest Lunch in the Church Hall

- Pet Service

4.00pm - Bring your pets (or toy pets!) along!

6.30pm - Choral Evensong

4.00pm - Service to Remember Departed Loved Ones

- Remembrance Sunday

10.15am  -

6.30pm - Choral Evensong

Responses: Neary. Canticles: Brewer in E flat.

Anthem: Give us the wings of faith (Bullock).

A book will be placed in the church porch for you to enter the names of those you

would like to be especially remembered at this service. Candles will be lit during

the service in memory of our departed loved ones.

to include the traditional Act of Remembrance, the Two Minutes’ Silence

and the Laying of Wreaths at the War Memorial.

Family Communion and Parade Service

Friday, 10 December,  7.30pm for 7.45pm
at Chislehurst Golf Club

Black Tie or Lounge Suit

Tickets £35, inclusive of three course dinner with coffee and all age

Dance/Disco, available from the Parish Office (8460 5682)

or from Churchwardens.

St. Mary’s, Shortlands
Advent Dinner and Dance

Tom and Christina tie the Knot!

Tom Braithwaite and Christina Willatt married at St. Mary's, Shortlands on Saturday,

8 August. Tom has grown up in St. Mary’s having been baptised there in 1985. Both

families are very much involved at St. Mary’s - Cecilia Willatt runs the Traidcraft stall

and Patricia Braithwaite is one of our Christian Aid co-ordinators. Both sets of

parents had their marriage services at St. Mary’s.

Photographed are Tom and Christina after their wedding and Canon Paul Miller,

before the service, with Cecilia Willatt, the bride’s mother (left), and Tricia

Braithwaite the groom’s mother (right).

‘This was a fabulous wedding’ enthused Canon Paul Miller, ‘Tom and Christina

planned the service with great care and it was a privilege to officiate at their marriage.

It is very special when a couple have met in church and are part of the church family.’

A reception was held at the bride’s family house and garden in Durham Avenue

and the honeymoon was spent in the Maldives.

The major building work at St. Mary's which has been taking place over the

summer holidays has almost reached its conclusion.

The Church Hall floor has been stabilised and the new patio built. The

Accessible Toilet Project in Church House will, by the time SPAN is

published, have been completed and we plan for the official opening to take

place at our Harvest Festival morning service on 3 October.

We want to place on record our thanks to everyone for their patience

and understanding during the disruption of the works and we are delighted

to have added to our church plant these new additions.

Almost there!...



Remembering

Shortlands Golf Club

currently seeking men, ladies
and juniors to expand the

membership base.

“A garden oasis in suburbia“

Long established (1894)

Monthly medals,

Honour Board Competitions,

excellent Social Events

Calendar.

Contact Ken Murray:

8460 2471/8828 or

Peter May:  8460 8828

Family Golf Club

From the
Registers

Holy Baptism

Holy Matrimony

At Rest

We welcome into God’s family:

25 July    Ingrid Brailsford

Abigail Matthews

8 Aug     River Blair

12 Sept  Fabian Bailey

Daisy Brown

Ian Scott

We congratulate:

7 Aug    Thomas Braithwaite and

Christina Willatt

We extend our sympathy to those

who loved:

13 July  Sarah Marie Roberts, aged 90

4 Aug   Gordon Smith, aged 87

Sarah Marie Roberts
Marie was born in Brynamman,

Carmarthenshire. She was an only

child and her mother died when she

was young.

She met Marcel in 1939 and they

married in 1942 in Porth in the

Rhondda Valley. They had a son,

James, who died in 2008, three

grandsons, Paul, Mark and Adam,

and one great-grandchild. They were

married for sixty-eight years and for

the last twenty years, after Marie

suffered a stroke, Marcel was her

dedicated carer.

By profession she was a teacher -

her last post being at the Valley

Primary School. She loved needle-

work and especially quilting.

A Service of Thanksgiving,

conducted by Canon Paul Miller, took

place at Beckenham Crematorium

followed by cremation and was

attended by Marcel, her husband,

Sheila, her daughter-in-law and her

grandsons, as well as friends and

neighbours. The hymns at the service

were Calon Lan and Cwm Rhonda.

J.I.B. Approved Electrician
NAPIT Part P 24 years experience

Gordon Smith
Gordon Smith was born in 1923 in

Streatham the younger brother to

Derek and Rodney.

At the age of just one his mother

died. She was just forty-three years

old. Her younger sister, having no

children of her own brought the boys

up. She was later to marry their

father.

The family moved to Herne Bay

where Gordon spent his early school

years and in 1934 the family moved

to Hayes, Kent from where Gordon

attended Haberdasher’s Askes.

Further tragedy was to overtake

the young family when his father

collapsed and died in 1936.

On leaving school Gordon was

employed by the National Provincial

Bank until he was called up to serve

in the Second World War. He was

drafted into REME – the Royal

Electrical and Mechanical Engineers

and his postings included Holland

and Sicily where he was engaged in

building bridges. On demob, Gordon

rejoined the Bank, this time working

in the New Bond Street branch until

his retirement, reaching the position

of Chief Cashier.

His main hobby was gardening.

He achieved great results with

vegetables and even when he moved

to Caton Court – his final home – he

continued to tend the flower beds.

He also loved to holiday abroad and

was only stopped by an unfortunate

motor car accident and the onslaught

of Parkinson’s Disease.

Gordon felt the loss of his

brother Derek, with whom he lived,

very keenly. They used to do so

much together. Over the last few

years his world became smaller and

he became very depressed, but he

was always glad to see people who

popped in, and remained interested

in the world around him. He was

always a joy to visit.

A Service of Thanksgiving,

conducted by the Reverend Jane

Peters, took place at Beckenham

Crematorium followed by Cremation.

The Mothers’ Union

The Mothers’ Union is a Christian organisation, founded in 1878 by Mary

Sumner, the wife of a Hampshire clergyman and mother of three. She

believed in the importance of family life and so set up a group to help

women prepare for motherhood and meet the spiritual as well as physical

needs of their children.

From this small beginning the Mothers’ Union has grown into a

worldwide organisation of some 3.6 million members in 78 countries, with

its headquarters in London. Membership is open to men and women, single

or married, and here at St Mary’s there are 34 members who meet monthly.

While the values and aims of the Mothers’ Union remain the same, to

demonstrate Christian faith in action through the nurturing of the family in

its many forms, the work undertaken has developed over time. This is partly

a reflection of the many changes in society. While some paid workers are

employed, the majority of the work is undertaken by volunteers.

The money raised during this month will go towards projects providing

short and long term support to individuals, families and communities in the

UK and abroad, as well as emergency relief

In the UK the Mothers’ Union is involved in prison visiting, running

courses in marriage preparation and support, as well as separation and

divorce recovery. It helps families in need to have a holiday, and runs play

schemes and child contact centres. Abroad, one of the Mothers’ Union’s

most important projects is the running of language and development

programmes in parts of Africa. Course participants, especially women, are

helped to become literate and numerate, which has positive implications

for their families. There are also small farming initiatives, and at the

moment, emergency relief in Kenya because of drought conditions.

The funds received through the Mission of the Month initiative will

surely be put to good use.

The Mothers’ Union is St. Mary's Mission for the Month of October.

There will be a display on the Missions notice board during October and

further information can be found on www.themothersunion.org

Mission of the Month

We record our thanks for recent
donations of £4.50

SPAN THANKS

What would you ask God for?
If you could ask God one question, and knew he’d answer it, what would it

be? When a church in Cheltenham invited its congregation to do just that,

the minister was startled to receive 423 responses – all questions. The top

three were: Why does God allow suffering? Why am I here? What happens

when I die? These were then made into widely announced sermon topics,

which drew 25 visitors the first Sunday.

Should our church do something similar? Think about it: If you could

ask God one question, and knew he’d answer it, what would it be? Replies

to the Parish Office.

Do you feel confident on a bicycle? Although most children of 10 can ride

one, it seems that the skill involved is actually extremely complicated.

After three years of research, scientists in universities in England,

Holland and the US have come up with the mathematical formula that

describes riding a bicycle. It covers such factors as inertia, gyroscopic and

centrifugal forces as well as gravity, has 31 numbers and symbols, and nine

sets of brackets.

Basically, the equation boils down to this: inertia forces + gyroscopic

forces + the effects of gravity and centrifugal forces = the leaning of the

body and the torque applied to the handlebars of a bike.

Or – put more simply: if you don’t pedal fast enough to keep moving

while keeping the bike straight, you fall over. (Most of us learned that the

hard way!)

The mathematics of riding your bike

Whose fault is it, anyway?
In a small town a businessman put in planning permission to build a

nightclub complete with dancing girls. The local church started a vigorous

campaign to block it from opening. The church launched a petition and held

prayers in public. Work progressed, however, right up until the week before

opening. Then one night a bolt of lightning strike hit the nightclub and it

burned to the ground. The church members were rather smug after that,

until the nightclub owner sued them all - on the grounds that they were

responsible for the fire. Loudly protesting their total non-involvement and

innocence, the church members were all taken to court. As the case began,

the judge looked over the paperwork and observed: "I don't know how I'm

going to decide this. It appears that we have a nightclub owner who believes

in the power of prayer, and an entire church congregation that doesn't!"



Oberammergau
Passion Play seen by ½ million people

The Passion Play in Oberammergau, southern Germany, has once again

taken place honouring the vow the villagers first made in1633. After the 30

years war, the Black Death reached Oberammergau in 1632. By October

1633 80 deaths had been recorded and the villagers made a vow that if they

were spared further deaths they would perform the Passion of our Lord. The

first play took place in 1634 and this year saw the 41st - it is now performed

every ten years. To be in the play you must have been born in the village or

have lived there for twenty years. This year one hundred and twenty

performances of the play took place - it lasts five hours. People seeing the

play usually combine it with a holiday and Canon Paul took a party of forty-

four people, many of whom came from Shortlands. They stayed in the

delightful Austrian alpine village of Maria Alm.

Photographed (top) is the party that travelled, (middle) some of the

group enjoying refreshment in Oberammergau before the play and (bottom)

Canon Paul with The Ven Dr Paul Wright, Archdeacon of Bromley and

Bexley, alongside Clive Shelton in a gondola on the way up a mountain.



PARISH OFFICE Tel/Fax 8460 5682
e-mail: office@stmaryshortlands.plus.com
Open 9.00 am - 12.30 weekdays. Information
regarding Baptisms and Weddings can be
obtained during these hours.

INDEPENDENT FINANCIAL ADVICE
Savings & investments, Pre- and Post-Retirement

Planning including Pensions & Annuities,
Protection, Long Term Care and Tax Planning

Tel: 020 8460 6088 Mob: 07970 810572

Email: david.maguire@lawrencefinancial.co.uk

Contact David Maguire

THE SHORTLANDS
DENTAL PRACTICE

98 MARTINS ROAD

SHORTLANDS BR2 0EF

PRIVATE * QUALITY CARE * NHS
DENPLAN AVAILABLE

Tel/Fax 020 8464 7520

www.shortlandsdentalpractice.co.uk

SPAN
Website www.stmarysshortlands.org.uk
Editorial Parish Office 8460 5682
Distribution Mr. A. Jones 8460 5437

Mrs. J. Kelsey 8466 1093

ADVERTISING: £15.50 per column inch per issue.
For details please call 8460 5682 during office hours.
Copy by the 5th of eachmonth to SPAN,ChurchHouse,
39Kingswood Road, Shortlands, BR2 0PU

Views expressed by contributors are not necessarily
those supported by the publishers, and no responsibility
can be accepted fo accuracy. Neither can the publishers
accept responsibility for work carried out by
advertisers.

ROOFING

ALL TYPES OF WORK UNDERTAKEN

GENERAL BUILDING * LOFT EXTENSIONS * FENCING

GUTTERING * SKYLIGHT WINDOWS

SEAMLESS FLAT ROOFING * NEW SHED ROOFS

PATIO & DRIVES PRESSURE WASHED

HARRY ALLEN      020 8402 0156

HOLT MAINTENANCE

Tel. 020 8460 9396 or 07956 172979

Garden Maintenance, Landscape Gardening,
Window Cleaning, Domestic and

Commercial Cleaning.
Accredited Safe Contractor

QUALIFIED PLUMBER
P. J. EDWARDS

01322 868212 or 07831 54 59 51
Bathrooms, kitchens and

all domestic work undertaken

Chiropodist - Reflexologist

Sally Thorogood
MSSh MBChA MRXS MCRS

100 Kenwood Drive

Beckenham  BR3 6RA 020 8650 2738

The Parish Church
of St. Mary,
Shortlands

Link Parish

St. Francis of
Assisi, Douai, France

LOCAL COUNCILLORS (L.B.B.)

LOCAL NUMBERS
Cllr. E. Noad 8462 3295
Cllr. G. Taylor 8289 7893
Highfield Infants� School 8464 7804
Highfield Junior School 8460 2597
Residents' Association 8460 4060

Shortlands Safer Neighbourhood 07920 233848

ST. MARY'S ORGANISAT1ONS
Mothers & Toddlers Mrs. J. Runicles 8650 4553
Mothers' Union Mrs. P. White 8460 9357
Friends of St. Mary's Miss J. Rambridge 8650 0947
Scouts GSL Mr. C. Wood 8658 1825
Scouts (Fri.) Mr. T. Watson 8650 0184
Cubs (Mon.) Mrs. L. Swatton 8650 0397
Cubs (Tues.) Mr. D. Hope 8466 5545
Beavers &

admissions Mr. J. Westropp 8650 5178
Guides (Tues.) Ms. N. Keast 07825 648472
Guides (Fri.) Mrs. G. Dawson 8460 5884
Brownies (Mon.) Ms. N. Blake 8460 7951
Brownies (Wed.) Ms. H. Preston 07754 444453
Brownies (Thurs.) Ms. D. Allen 8650 1720
Brownies

admissions Ms. N. Blake 8460 7951
Rainbows Ms. W. Keeping 8466 8120
Pre-School Mrs. P. Chase 8290 6704

or 07960 988552
The TWO "W's" Mrs. A. Heayberd 8460 9537
OTHER NUMBERS
Church Flowers Mrs. M. Parr 8460 3871
Mission Chairman Mrs. S. Shelton 8402 3299
Douai Link Mr. R. Hogg 8464 3129
Fair Trade Mrs. C. Willatt 8313 0246

PARISH DIRECTORY
STAFF
Vicar Canon P.Miller 8460 4989
Honorary Curate Rev. J. Peters 07531 617302

(Sunday, Monday and Wednesday)
HonoraryAssistant Archdeacon P. 8467 8743
Priest Wright
Readers Mrs. A. Gimson 8460 6494

Mr. P. Stotesbury 8650 3259
Pastoral Assistants Mrs. S. Harrison 8464 0284

Mrs. L. Miller 8460 4989
Mrs. D. Speller 8466 1184
Mrs. M. Westropp 8650 5178

Parish Administrator Mr. R. Vickers 8460 5682
Assistant Mrs. E. Parker 8460 5682
Churchwardens Mrs. A. Swatton 8650 1114

Dr. D. Jefferys 8460 6030
Deputies Mrs. P. Chase 8464 6188

Mr. S. Clark 8464 0696
Mr. D. Cooper 8460 0682
Mr. C. Stokes 8460 0661
Mr. B.Waring 07957186027

PCC Secretary Miss J. Rambridge 8650 0947
Treasurer Mr. T. Dawson 8460 5884
Assistant Treasurer Mr. D. Weekes 8650 2950
Organist & Mr. F. Roddy 01689 877025
Director of Music
Assistant Organist Mrs. C. Tillotson 8460 7368
Electoral Roll Mr. N. Stoffel 8460 0063
Stewardship Mr. J. Westropp 8650 5178
Junior Church Mrs. F. Bratt 8460 6947

J. & R. KILLICK Ltd.
FUNERAL DIRECTORS

020 8777 4502

FAMILY RUN BUSINESS

112 High Street, West Wickham BR4 0ND

EST. 1879
* Personal Service * 24 Hours a day
* Pre-paid Funeral Plans Available * Classic or Modern
* Information Brochure Available Funeral Fleet

For Advice and Assistance Please Contact Mr. Peter Killick
WORSHIP
Every Sunday

Every Monday

Every Wednesday

17.00 Evening Prayers

10.00 Holy Communion

08.00 Holy Communion
10.30 Family Communion, except the first

Sunday in the month in term time.
During term time there are separate
groups in the Church Hall for children
aged 2 -14.

10.30 All Age Eucharist or Parade Service
18.30 Evening Service

½
(1st Sunday in the month, term time).

Further information about all services
can be obtained from the Parish Office.

AEROBICS -

LADIES - COME AND JOIN JACKIE

BUMS, TUMS & THIGHS

Every Monday 8-9p.m.

at St. Mary’s Church Hall, St. Mary’s Avenue, Shortlands.

For more information Tel:  8650 2083 mob. 07967 214279

A class all ages can enjoy, beginners welcome. www.jrkillick.co.uk

Vicky - Mobile Hairdresser

over 25 years experience 07958 210577

Sunnyfields Day Nursery
19 Bromley Grove, Shortlands

7.30am - 6.30pm daily
children 3 months to 5 years

Tel: 8313 9191

… Decorating … Tiling
… Decking … Carpentry

… and more.

DON’T
D.I.Y.
let us …

Contact Luke, telephone : 07946 545049
or e-mail at lukeb12345@yahoo.co.uk

Dawoods
The Family Law Solicitors

For advice on all aspects of family and relationship
breakdown, please contact Mrs K Dawood

e-mail: confidential@dawoods-solicitors.co.uk
Tel: 8249 6047

www.dawoods-solicitors.co.uk

50 Burnhill Road

Beckenham, BR3 3LA

PICTURE FRAMING

020 8464 3149

Oils, Photographs, Watercolours, Tapestries,

Prints, Embroideries

Jo Powell

3 Highfield Drive, Shortlands

J. E. Neal
Builder and Decorator

Property Maintenance -  interior & exterior; painting &
decorating; plumbing & tiling; odd jobs; no job too small.

Established in Bromley for 24 years.

For a competitive quote,

call 8777 2860 or Mobile 07719 620696

Langley School of Dancing

Istd Ballet, Tap, Modern and Street Jazz

Tel: 07540 400615 for a free trial class

Pre Primary Ballet and Tap classes from age 2½

Adult tap dance classes

SHORTLANDS

RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION

We’re here to look after
your local interests.

Membership details from - 8460 7371

Cranial Osteopathy

Romeo Stafford

!

!

!

Specialist Children and Baby Clinic
Pain Management

Sports Injuries

Insurance approved Tel: 020 8249 0159

OSTEOPATH

Back Problems - Sports Injuries - Cranial

50 Scotts Lane, Shortlands

ANDREAS JOCHIM DO MSc

020 8650 0509

www.jollybacks.co.uk

LOCAL PLUMBER

24 HOUR EMERGENCY SERVICE

Phone Michael on 0800 183 0063

fully insured - free estimates & advice, bathroom/shower
installations, central heating pumps/radiators etc.

Big enough to cope, small enough to care.

Payroll, book-keeping & management accounts
HMRC-compliant accounts & Tax Returns for sole traders

Accounts maintenance for community projects

christophermezzetti@btinternet.com
Christopher Mezzetti

020 8460 6363

Bromley Lawn Tennis & Squash Club
Sandford Road, Bromley South

14 tennis courts of which 2 indoors and 6 floodlit. 3 squash courts.
Competitive subscriptions. Coaching for all ages and abilities.
Clubhouse with bar. Social events and hall available for hire.

020 8460 0936 or visit our website

www.bromley-lawn-tennis-and-squash-club.co.uk


